April 8, 2024

The Town Council of the Town of Fowler met at the Town Hall on the 8™ day of April, 2024 at the hour
of 6:00 P.M., for 2 meeting pursuant to call in accordance with the rules of the Council. The meeting was
called to order by Pat Claire, Town Council Vice President. On call of the roll of the members of the

Council were shown to be present or absent as follows:

Present: Pat Claire, Jason Fisher, Mike Sanders, Lisa Sarault
Absent: Linda Brouillette

Also Present: Kim Bratton, Ken Smith, Darrien Glover with Spencer Construction

Opening of the Park project bids

Pat Claire opened the bids that the Town received. First bid was from Hamstra Builders with a bid
of $758,444,

Pat opened the second bid from Spencer Construction. Bid was for $955,874.

Ken Smith asked to take these bids under advisement. The Council discussed these bids. Mike
Sanders motion to accept the bid from Hampstra Builders for $758,444 with Alternates. Jason Fisher
seconds. All in favor. Motion carred.

The Council discussed the start of the park project. Kim Bratton had concerns with opening the
pool and the work that needs done to the bath house. It was decided that the bath house work would not
start until after the pool season closed. The plan on starting the bath house on or after August 1. Next was
Discussion on the demolition and building of the new restrooms. The Council agreed that the start of the

bathrooms will not start until after July 4™.

Unfinished Business

Sara Finley discussed the ditch taxes that will need paid. The total amount is $3,829.60 for the
year. Jason Fisher motion to accept and pay. Mike Sanders seconds. All in favor. Motion carried.

Sara Finley stated that Laura Fisher asked if we needed the plexiglass that was used at the Town
Hall during COVID. Sara Finley had emailed the Dept. Superintendents to see if there was a need for
them. No one needed them. The Council asked to get the original cost of the plexiglass.



Adjournment

With no further business, Pat Claire motions to adjourn. Mike Sanders seconds the motion. Allin

favor motion carried.

Approved:

Pat Claire, Council Vice President

Aftest:

S fontes

/ Sara Einley, C{lerk Treas




